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Ms. Lorraine Brennan

School Planning Section

Department of Education and Science

Portlaoise Road,

Tullamore,

Co. Offaly

Re Gaelscoil Caitlin Maude- Knockmore, Killinarden
I refer to previous correspondence in connection with the above.

The members of the Tallaght Area Committee at its meeting held on 25th June 2007 passed a motion recommending that the Department advance the provision of a new school to cater for the needs of Scoil Caitlin Maude, taking into account the current long waiting list for the school and proposed further large scale development in the area.

As you are aware this matter was the subject of discussions at a meeting with yourself and Mr B. Duignan in these offices last February. Following those discussions, I understand that the Department was to review lands already in its ownership in the general area with a view to identifying an alternative site for Scoil Caitlin Maude.

I should be obliged if you could keep me updated of progress in this matter in order that the members of the Council may be kept informed.
Yours sincerely

_______________

Ann Concannon 

Senior Staff Officer

Development Department

